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CITY OF DORAL 

Office of the City Manager 

Letter to Council  
LTC No.:  011-2025  

To:  The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

 

From:  Carlos Arroyo, Public Works Director 

 

Date:  August 13, 2025 

 

Subject: First Day of School Maintenance of Traffic Updates 

 

The purpose of this Letter to Council (LTC) is to provide information for the Mayor and City 

Council regarding the current projects Maintenance of Traffic (MOT) permits adjacent to schools 

within the City of Doral. 

Please be advised that in efforts to curb traffic congestion during the first day of school tomorrow, 

the Public Works Department has instructed the on-going projects adjacent to schools to 

withhold MOT set up until 10:00 A.M. or avoid construction on this day in its entirety.  

The Following list is of known projects that have been contacted: 

1. NW 29th Street & NW 112th Avenue  

- Contractor: FPL 

- School Impacted: Doral Academy 

-  

2. NW 30th Street & NW 112th Avenue 

- Contractor: Mears Gas Company 

- School Impacted: Doral Academy  

 

3. NW 50th Street & NW 112th Avenue 
- Contractor: School’s Building Contractor 

- School Impacted: J.C Bermudez 

 

4. NW 88th Street & NW 107th Avenue 
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- Contractor: FPl 

- School Impacted: Ronald Reagan 

 

In addition, staff contacted BridgePoint development and requested the developer to implement 

any MOT setup after 10:00 A.M.  It should be noted that the project’s adjacent right-of-way, NW 

107th Avenue, and Doral Boulevard are Miami-Dade County right-of-way, and as such, they have 

the permitting jurisdiction.  The developer has MOT permits with the County for these areas.   

 

c:  Zeida Sardinas, City Manager 

    Carlos Arroyo, Director Public Works Department 

    Rita Carbonell, Assistant Director Public Works Department 

     


